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Minutes of Meeting
February 21, 2024
Chair, Dana Shuttleworth opened the meeting at 4:30p.m. Also attending was Board Members, Peter Lawler & Paul Thompson. 1 Absent Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.

Septic system review with waivers:

23 Charles Street - plan prepared by Alex Chongris Engineering dated 2/7/24; a Residential (repair/replacement), Haley Dyer (buyer) applicant present, requesting the following waivers as noted below:
1.) To allow sieve test, since percolation test could not be performed due to seepage during tests.
2.) S.A.S. to be 50’ from a BVW, reduction to 24’ to BVW.

3.) The applicant is seeking an “Alternative Waiver Request” in 

accordance with Section II.5.A. of the MASS DEP “Standard Conditions for Secondary Treatment units Approved for Remedial Use” for a reduction of 43% in the size of the required SAS area where 50% is allowed under the approval. (using Waterloo Biofilter). 

4.) Local waiver requested from local regulations to allow the S.A.S. to be 24’ from a BVW 100’ is required for local.
5.) The applicant is also requesting a local waiver from the local BOH regulations section Ch 462-8 (B) which requires that the system SAS be sized for a garbage disposal/grinder.  The system is sized for 440 GPD only, with an allowable reduction taken with the use of secondary treatment. Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to accept the variances as requested.  Seconded:  By, Peter Lawler, unanimous. 

148 Jewett Street –plan prepared by Doucette Engineering dated 11/30/23, revised 1/24/24 received 1/30/24; a Residential (repair/replacement), Pamela Corkum owner/applicant requesting the following waivers:

1.) To allow a S.A.S. to be located less than 100’ from wetland resource area, but not less than 70’.  
2.) To design a system without 100% reserve area. Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to accept the variances as requested.  Seconded:  By, Peter Lawler, unanimous. 

Georgetown Landfill Closure Monitoring reports:

Reviewed the current Tighe and Bond groundwater monitoring reports for Fall 

2023 and discussed impact to private wells and options for additional monitoring efforts by Tighe and Bond; current monitoring and costs, time remaining; Also, potential alternative permanent solution to long term monitoring. P.L.  Should we request a retest/ and use a different lab.  Whether or not the rainy season prior to test may have affected testing.  
Minutes:
Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to accept the minutes of meeting for November 16 2023 BOH meeting.  Seconded:  By, Peter Lawler, unanimous. 
Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to accept the minutes of meeting for January 4, 2024 BOH meeting.   Seconded:  By, Peter Lawler, unanimous. 
Updates:

-Status of system installs applied for during extension of time:

a- 141A North system he is still working on to complete.

b- 12 Chaplin Hills system stopped working on going to finish up in March.
· Status of Housing complaint at Trestle Way: Age-span and Protective Services have been contacted and are working with the occupant to correct the existing hoarding conditions in hopes that the occupant can remain in the unit.  We have issued an Order to Correct, but have postponed a Condemnation Order and Order to Vacate, until such time as all efforts to assist the occupant have been exhausted.

An eviction process (January 8th) was postponed by the Management of the facility, as it appeared that assistance was being scheduled and initiated, however the issues are still not mitigated and additional services are being sought.   

Status of PHEP Multi Town Grant:
· Draft Iner-Municipal Agreement (IMA)

· Phase III Capacity Assessment

· Meeting with BOS on Feb 26 with Michael R. Hugo, JD; Director of Strategies & Government Relations for Mass. Association of Health Boards (MAHB)

· Timing, potential funds, uses. 
The board would like to know what exactly the grant can be used for? 

Status of permit renewals/inspections:
All businesses, and individuals (both residents and non-residents) have been notified of the required renewal dates of their permits. Most have responded and renewed, with the exception of a few dumpster permits which are still outstanding.  

Other Business not otherwise scheduled or anticipated on the agenda:
37 Taylor Street – 50 year old system failing, it is opposite side of the pond.  May be able to request a loan.  
Discussed list of BOH priority issues:  Digital records, Permit Link, HHW Day, Sharps, Mello Construction: schedule/inspection coordinate with other departments, 
Landfill closure: costs/issues/Termination of testing.
Adjourn:

Motion:  By Peter Lawler to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 PM Seconded:  Paul Thompson, unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

______________________
Dana Shuttleworth - Chair
_______________________





________________________                                    Paul Thompson -Vice Chairman





Peter Lawler - Clerk
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